JAN 0 8 2009

Blake Beecher

UTAH PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

2009 JAN 13 A 9: 48

16018

January 6, 2009

RECEIVED

Governor Huntsman Office of the Governor P.O. Box 142220 350 N. State Street, Suite #200 Salt Lake City, UT 84114

## Dear Governor Huntsman:

1

I am VERY angry about the decision by the Utah Public Service Commission to double the cost of compressed natural gas (CNG) for my vehicle. This is what I put up with to drive a CNG car:

- 1. It's expensive I had to pay extra for the car.
- 2. It's time consuming -I have to fill up every other day because of its small fuel capacity.
- 3. It's inconvenient -There are very few places to fill up.
- 4. It's unreliable The filling stations are often broken or operating on marginal pressure.
- 5. It's often useless The car has a short range, so I can't take it on a trip.
- 6. It's costly to maintain There is only one place, a Honda dealer, who will service it, and at usurious prices.

But, I had ONE advantage: lower fuel cost. Well, that was until a price hike was approved of about 100%!!!!! Now I have NO advantage to driving this car because it will cost me MORE than gasoline, AND the depreciated value of the car that occurred the instant the CNG increase was announced cost me thousands of dollars!

If you allow this increase to stand, just know that I, and everyone I can talk to, will NEVER follow the encouragement to seek fuel alternatives, because once you go through the PAIN IN THE BUTT to make the change, you will be stabbed in the back by the very government you elect to serve you!

In all other respects, thank you for your service to our state.

Sincerely, Place R. Beech

Blake R Beecher